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Trail’s End Gallery will open a new show In March 
featuring paintings from our intermediate and 
advanced Pastel Group. There will be a reception for 
the artists on March 6, during the Gearhart ArtWalk, 
2-5 pm. The show will be open Fridays - Sundays, 
11am – 3 pm from March 5th to 28th. 

Members of the Pastel Group include Kathy Moberg, 
Lynda Campbell, Mary Ann Gantenbein, Linda Rook, 
Susan Thomas, Deanne Johnson, Jan Clawson, Linda 
Schaeffer, and Debby Stenberg Lynda Campbell 
pursued pastels after a career as an art educator. 
Participating in this group for over 16 years, she brings 
her painterly style to natural objects. She enjoys bold 
color and all genres from landscapes to still life. Jan 
Clawson has been an artist using many mediums for 45 
years. She has a passion for all subjects. MaryAnn 
Gantenbein explores multiple media and is quick to use 
pastels to express beauty where she sees it. She 
became a committed artist upon retirement. Deanne 
Johnson is a specialist in pastel pet portraiture. A lover 
of animals, she began commissioned pet portraits about 
10 years ago. Kathy Moberg was instrumental in getting 
the pastel group started, having created in pastels and 
watercolor for over 40 years. Linda Rook has worked in 
all dry media. Pastels give her another way to express 
the beauty she sees around her. Susan Thomas began 
as a graphic designer who then discovered pastels 
which quickly became a passion that led to her opening 
“A Great Gallery” in Gearhart. (Continued…) 

Calendar March Featured Artists 
Pastel Group 

Board Contacts 

Kathy Moberg 

President: 
   Kitty Paino    
kpaino2060@gmail.com  503-741-1914  
 
Operations:  
    Michael Muldoon  
dooner_or2007@yahoo.com  503-427-0728 
       
Programs & Communication:  Vacant 
 
VP Membership: 
     Martha Grano.             
marthagrano@hotmail.com  720-628-8759 
  
Treasurer:   
      Jim Schoeffel     
jimschoeffel@gmail.com 971-217-2070         
 
Secretary: Vacant 
 
Member-at-Large: 
llwyss@yahoo.com  503-739-4006 
  
Newsletter & Web Submissions  
    Contact Kitty Paino 
 
 

February 28 after 3-March 1  
    Art Intake for March 
March 6 ArtWalk 2-5pm, Pastel  
    Group Featured 
March 12 General Meeting for all 
     Members on Zoom 
March 28-29 Art Intake for April 
April 3 ArtWalk 2-5pm, Kitty Paino  
     Featured 
April 25-26 Art Intake for May 
        
 

Membership List 
    The TEAA Membership List will be sent 
out via email soon. Just save it to a file or 
your desktop or print. A master list is 
always available in the draw below the 
cash register that you can now copy on 
the TEAA printer.  
     Please keep this list confidential 
and only use for TEAA business. 



 

  

  
  

March Featured Artists-Pastels Group, Cont. 
 
Linda Schaefer considers herself mostly self-taught but has had 
classes in watercolor, drawing, pastel, sculpture, design and art 
appreciation. She worked in Sumi and Chinese painting when living 
in Japan and Malaysia. Deborah Stenberg recently returned to the 
group and teaches fine art for the Univ. of Alaska. She loves the 
beauty of still life and telling stories with just a few items captured in 
time and space. 
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Please Return Your Ballots 
     It’s time to return your official Ballot you 
received in the mail. It is due on March 4th. If you 
haven’t already, pop it in the mail today! 
Otherwise bring to TEAA and put in the manilla 
envelope in the Studio.  We are pretty much 
begging you to consider putting your name as a 
write-in vote, especially for the offices that have 
no one running. There are folks who will train and 
help you and many of the activities can be done 
at home with meetings on Zoom. Please consider. 
If you don’t want to be an officer, write a note and 
send in with your ballot. With no officers in some 
positions, we may need to do it by committee. 
Thanks so much! If you didn’t receive a ballot with 
directions you can print the ballot or contact 
Michael dooner_or2007@yahoo.com 
or Jim jimschoeffel@gmail.com 
. 

What an interesting year. It has been filled with the 
sadness of Covid19 and not being able to get 
together but also the year that we got the building 
weatherized and with new roofing in the near future 
will enable TEAA to sustain the building for another 
several decades. I spoke to a member recently 
about joining this year, and she didn’t think we 
were still functioning because of Covid. But we are! 
Maybe not to the level of regular workshops, and 
classes – but beautiful shows, an exciting spruced 
up Entrance Gallery, smaller groups still meeting, 
and a Zoom account for getting together and 
potential online workshops designed for us in the 
near future. The 2020 Board is passing on a stable 
budget that, with care, will mean roaring back to full 
functioning as soon as we are vaccinated and feel 
safer working and meeting in public. Thank you all 
for your support and encouragement this year.  It’s 
been truly a pleasure to have been your President 
at this time.  ~ Kitty Paino, Outgoing President 

President’s Corner Some Fun for Members! 
General Meeting 

     Be sure to join us for the all-member General 
Meeting on Friday, March 12, 2021 at noon on 
Zoom. You can eat your lunch and see and talk 
with other members. We usually do this in person 
but will try it out together on Zoom. We are a few 
months late but will be inducting new officers. We 
also have, a drawing for prizes and more!  If you 
don’t have a camera on your phone or computer, 
you can sign in with any phone and participate that 
way as well – much like a conference call. See the 
ZOOM Test DRIVE  with Kitty below if you think you 
might need help. 
      
 

 Help! 
Linda Wyss needs an additional host for the March 
6th Art Walk from 2-5 pm. This could be one of the 
featured artists too, if any from the pastel group are 
planning on being there. We still have restrictions on 
the number of people in the gallery at one time and 
are not serving any food or beverage. 
 

 

MEETING PROGRAM: You Recharged! 

 

Polly is a professional 
motivational speaker and 
author and offer some ways to 
ignite inspiration and move 
ourselves into a creative 
mindset and space.  A Zoom 
invitation will be sent to all 
members.  
 

 

Member Jane McGeehan’s 
view out front of her home-
note the ice sickles! Jane is 
a long time and present 
TEAA member now living in 
Fort Wayne, Indiana. 
 

Polly Campbell's newest book, You, Recharged: 
How to Beat Fatigue (Mostly), Amp Up Your 
Energy (Usually), and Enjoy Life Again, (Always) 
will soon launch. Order yours today!   
Amazon- https://amzn.to/37IHwhP    
Bookshop- http://bit.ly/3mEKJD8     
Barnes and Noble- https://bit.ly/3pdIVCN 
 

Tired of feeling stuck in the routine? Ready to 
jumpstart your energy and spark your art? Polly 
Campbell, author of You, Recharged, will offer 
some tips and science- based strategies that can 
help us recharge and renew our work and our 
attitudes this spring no matter the ups and  
downs we face. 
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This and That 
If you want a TEAA webpage (see ARTISTS 
on our website www.trailsendart.org), send a 
short bio and 3-4 jpgs of your art to 
kpaino2060@gmaill.com (they can also be 
sent directly from your camera on your cell 
phone,  if a good picture, to 504-741-1914) 
 
 
 

     Studio time for making art together is one of 
TEAA's most popular features and is free to 
members. These are not classes and there is no 
instruction. All work is self-directed. Group members 
bring their own supplies, a lunch or snack, and work 
as long as they like, sharing ideas and 
encouragement. You are welcome to join the 
following groups.  (During Covid19 phases, there 
will be no more than 4-7 participants). All sanitizing 
procedures must be following and a mask worn. 
(non-members will not be invited to participate until 
Oregon Phase III)  
 
Monday:   Open Studio 11am-5pm   
Claire McIntyre Facilitator. 503-440-4511 
For anyone beginner to pro. Artists who want to use 
the studio space and do arts with others. Must call 
for reservations.  
 
Tuesday: Intermediate and Advanced Pastel 
Group, 10am – 3pm 
Kathy Moberg Facilitator. 503-738-6653 
A group for Pastel artists who are intermediate to 
advanced level Must call the facilitator to join.  
 
Wednesday:  Whatever Wednesday 11am-4pm 
(except when hanging first week of month, then 
12:30-4:30). 
Judy Madson Facilitator. 503-717-3537 
An open studio to explore any medium with others. 
Must call for reservations. 
 

Winter-Spring Groups 

   
Madson Moberg McIntyre 

A Few Resources for Members 
Sign up for a free GOLDEN painting  

workshop through  
Dots ‘N Doodles in Astoria. 

GOLDEN Acrylic Virtual Lecture/Demonstration 
May 1, 1-2:30 PM. Instructor Barbara De Pirro. You 
will receive sampled mailed to you upon registration! 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/golden-acrylic-virtual-
lecturedemo-dots-n-doodles-tickets-141177574927 

 

 
 
If you’ve never tried Zoom, it and would like to 
practice with your computer or phone,  join 
Kitty to practice on Tuesday, March 9th at 
10:30am. If you can’t make it, just email her 
and she’ll do a one-on-one practice. When 
you follow this link (copy and paste it into your 
browser (e.g. Explorer, Safari, Chrome, etc.) 
use this link (it’s for TESTING ONLY: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86121970021?pwd
=Ulg3V0hEUEU4MnNZRzBOWEl0RmpSdz09 
 
On a mobile phone: One tap mobile 
+12532158782,,86121970021#,,,,*963871# 
US (Tacoma) 
Other Phones:  +1 253 215 8782 US 
(Tacoma) 
If problem call or Text Kitty 503-741-1914 

New to Zoom? 

 
OPEN CALL TO ARTISTS - EARTH DAY 
EXHIBIT   

     Astoria Visual Arts invites artists residing in 
Clatsop and Pacific Counties to submit artwork for 
a juried exhibit to celebrate Earth Day. Open to 
artists working in all mediums living in Pacific and 
Clatsop. For the full prospectus, please 
visit astoriavisualarts.org.    
     The exhibit will open during the Second 
Saturday Astoria Art Walk on April 10 and run 
through May 1.  Participants will be invited to 
participate in an optional public forum to celebrate 
Earth Day and discuss their artwork.  




